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SCHOOL MEMBER
2018-2019



    
Dear Parents/Carers/Pupils,

Holiday Dates

Thursday 26 September 2019



          School stops
Friday 27 and Monday 30 September 2019


Holiday weekend

Engaging with Parents
Parents/Carers are invited to come into the school at the end of the day from 3.30-4.00 pm on 

4 September 2019.  The children will be dismissed at 3.15 pm and then meet their parents at the gate.  Children will bring their parents/carers into the school to meet the teacher and to see their classroom. 

A letter will be sent home soon asking for any parents/carers/grandparents who could give some time to come into the school to support pupils with reading, play and maths.  If you would like to volunteer please complete the pro-forma attached in the letter.

We will also be using a programme ‘Seesaw’ which will enable parents to see some of their children’s work using the Seesaw app.  A letter will be sent home about this today.

Our first Parents’ Meetings will take place on Thursday 10 October 2019.  The meetings will all take place on the one evening.  Details of times will follow in due course. 

Alice in Wonderland Production
A theatre production will be performing Alice in Wonderland on Tuesday 27 August 2019 for all pupils.  We look forward to the performance.

School Photographs

The photographer will be coming to the school on Thursday 5 September 2019.  The photos taken this session will be individual and/or family photographs.  

Absence information

Parents are asked to inform the school on the first day of absence that their child will not be in school.  Please telephone by 9.30 am so that we can alert staff to a child’s non-attendance.  It is very important that we know children are safely at home with parents when not in school.  If we do not hear from parents by 9.30 am we will send a text to the main contact to alert parents.  We may follow up our text if we do not hear from you.  If your child continues to be unwell please keep us informed.  

Making contact

Please do not hesitate to call at the school or telephone if you have any concerns about the progress or welfare of your child.  We will be pleased to arrange for you to speak with a member of staff.  The school number is 0300 300 0172. Please add the new number to your phone.

Staff News

We welcome to our school, Miss Lafferty, P5 teacher, Miss Leitch, P2a teacher and Mrs Docherty our new Senior Clerical Assistant.

Our classes this year are:

Primary 1a

Mrs Watts


    Primary 1b
      Mrs Crawford


Primary 1c

Mrs Hall/Mrs Simpson  
    Primary 2a
      Miss Leitch/Mrs Pickering
Primary 2b

Miss Cameron


    Primary 3
      Mrs Peacock 

Primary 3/4   

Mrs Simpson    

    Primary 4
      Miss Uprichard
Primary 5/4   

Mr Taylor        

    Primary 5
      Miss Lafferty
Primary 6/5

Miss Herd


    Primary 6
      Miss Davren
Primary 7/6

Mrs Harrison


    Primary 7
      Mrs Jackson
Learning Support  
Mrs Millar                                Non Contact    Mr Campbell 

Primary 6 Swimming
Primary 6 swimming will complete two one hour sessions on 1 October and 8 October 2019.
Annual Data Check 

Your child will today receive an envelope which contains a number of forms to complete so that our records are up-to-date.  Please complete the forms and return to the school in the envelope provided as soon as possible.  If any details change throughout the session, especially with telephone numbers, please inform the school immediately.  Thank you.

Water bottles

Children are allowed to bring water bottles with a sports cap with them to keep in the classroom.  The water bottles should only contain water and not juice of any kind.  Children can refill their bottles at the water fountains in school.  Children can bring juice for their packed lunch.
PE kit

We are a Health promoting school and PE is an important part of our curriculum therefore pupils should ensure they have their gym kit with them on their PE days.  Children should bring a gym bag and leave their gym kit on their peg.  Children should remove earrings for gym.  If they cannot remove their earrings children can cover them with tape which they have to do by themselves.  The gym days are as follows –

Primary 1a  –   Monday and Wednesday     

Primary 1b -   Monday and Tuesday
Primary 1c  –   Wednesday and Thursday

Primary 2a  –  Monday and Thursday

Primary 2b –   Monday and Thursday

Primary 3  –    Tuesday and Friday

Primary 3/4 –  Tuesday and Wednesday

Primary 4  –    Monday and Thursday
Primary 5/4 –  Wednesday and Thursday

Primary 5  –    Tuesday and Friday
Primary 6/5 –  Monday and Wednesday 

Primary 6 –     Tuesday and Friday
Primary 7/6 –  Thursday and Friday 

Primary 7  –    Tuesday and Friday
Parking (IMPORTANT)
Parents should not park on Lang Avenue or Ailsa Road when dropping off or collecting children including at breakfast club to ensure the safety of our children as they enter and leave school and to allow the bus to park near the school.  Parents should park on Broadloan, Newmains Road or Sandy Road and walk to the school from there.  Thank you for your support in this important matter.  Please sign the School Parking Pledge and follow it through to ensure our children are safe.  Parents/Carers should not park in the school car park at any time.  We have two disabled spaces for use but if they are full parents should park outside the school.
Breakfast Club

Children should not arrive at the school until 8.20 am.   Children can buy cereal, toast, etc in the dining hall.  The cost is 50p.  A form has to be completed for children attending breakfast club.  Only children buying a breakfast can come to the breakfast club.

School Lunches

Children in P1-P3 will receive a free school lunch each day. The cost of lunches for children in P4-P7 is £2.25.  The menus have changed this session and a leaflet has been sent home.  Please look at the menu with your child/children so they are aware of what the meals are available each day. Children who go home for lunch should be collected at the school office at 12.15 pm. Parent Pay will be implemented on 12 November 2019.  More information will follow.
Weather

Children will be outside playing at playtime and lunchtime and should be suitably dressed for the different types of weather we have eg. sun hats and suncream on warm sunny days, light rain jackets on showery days and heavy jackets and boots on cold rainy winter days. Children only stay in class at playtime and lunchtime when the rain is very heavy or it is bitterly cold.

School uniform
We are very grateful to the many parents who are encouraging their children to wear school uniforms.  They all look very smart as we start the new session. The school uniform is grey trousers or skirt, white shirt or white polo shirt, blue school sweatshirt or grey jumper or cardigan.  Children should not wear hoodies. We would be pleased if all children continue to wear their school uniform throughout the session.  Please ensure that names are marked on all children’s belongings so they can be returned if lost.

Parent Council 

The first Parent Council meeting will take place on Tuesday 20 August 2019 at 7.00 pm.  All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend.  Please come along and find out about our Parent Council and the wonderful work they do for the benefit of our children.  I look forward to seeing you at the meetings.  The Parent Council AGM meeting will be held on Tuesday 17 September 2019 from 6.30 pm in the school.  Again all parents are welcome to come along.
Back to School DISCO

The Parent Council have organised a back to school disco which will take place on Thursday 29 August 2019.  We really need parent helpers for both of the discos.  Please get in touch with members of the Parent Council if you can come along and help at the discos.  The email address is – newmains.parentcouncil@gmail.com   The disco times are:  P1-3 -  6.30-7.30 pm     P4-7  -  7.45-9.00 pm  
P7 Ardentinny Meeting

A meeting will take place on Wednesday 20 August 2019 at 6.00 pm in the school.  A member of Ardentinny staff will come along to tell parents and pupils about the Ardentinny trip which will take place on 27 – 30 April 2020.               
Issues of medication
Medication cannot be, either self-administered or given voluntarily to your child, by school staff without prior written agreement.   The forms can be obtained from the school office.  Only medication prescribed by the doctor can be administered by staff and then only if it is not the first dose.  The medicine should be brought to school with the chemist label on it which includes the child’s name.

Playground

Again in the interest of the safety of children, could parents/carers or family members who drop off or collect children from school stand behind the yellow Pick Up line in the playground.  Could I also remind parents that dogs are not allowed in the playground or near the entrances as some children can be frightened of dogs.   Children who are not collected at the end of the day should stand beside a member of the Senior Management Team and wait with them until they are collected by an adult.  Please pass this information on to family members or friends who drop off or collect children.  

Reporting to parents – bumped head

When a child bumps his/her head in school we will apply an ice pack, give the child a bumped head sticker and send a text to parents.  The text will say -  Reporting:  Mary has had a bump on head, ice applied and is now back in class. For information only NPS.  The text is for information only. If we think your child needs further attention a member of staff will phone parents and ask them to come to the school.  Please ensure that we always have an up-to-date mobile phone numbers.

Head lice

We strongly recommend that parents check their child’s hair and this should be done on a regular basis.  Please look at the link for advice -   https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
Master Classes / Committees

Children will soon be choosing the master classes and committees they would like to be involved in. The master classes help the children to take part in activities which help develop different skills.  The Committees will include every child to ensure that every voice is heard and all opinions are taken into account.

Mobile Phones

Children who bring mobile phones to school must switch them off and keep them in their school bag at all times during the school day. If a child uses the mobile phone in school, it will be confiscated by a member of the Senior Management Team and kept in the school safe until collected by a parent.   The school is not responsible for the loss or damage of mobile phones.
Events

Below you will find an events calendar.  As we progress the events calendar will be updated to add more events as they are organised.  Parents will receive further information about the events as they are arranged.
If there is anything you would like to discuss or clarify please contact me at the school directly and I will endeavour to answer your enquiries as soon as possible. 

Regards

Carol Cooke

Head Teacher 
Events Calendar
	Dates for Diary
	Please add dates to your diary

	Tuesday 20 August 2019
	P7 Ardentinny Meeting – 6.00 pm

	Tuesday 20 August 2019
	Parent Council Meeting – 7.00 pm

	Tuesday 27 August 2019
	Alice in Wonderland – theatre group visit P1-7

	Thursday 29 August 2019
	Back to School Disco – Parent helpers needed!

	Wednesday 4 September 2019
	Meet the Teacher – 3.30 pm

	Thursday 5 September 2019
	School Photos – individual and family groups

	Tuesday 17 September 2019
	Parent Council AGM – 6.30 in school

	Friday 27 September 2019
	HOLIDAY

	Monday 30 September 2019
	HOLIDAY

	Tuesday 1 October 2019
	Beginning of Maths Week

	Tuesday 1 October 2019
	P6 Swimming lesson

	Tuesday 8 October 2019
	P6 Swimming lesson

	Thursday 10 October 2019
	Parents’ Meetings – all classes

	Friday 11 October 2019
	In-Service Day – pupils off

	14 - 18 October 2019
	HOLIDAYS

	Tuesday 12 November 2019
	P7 Open Evening at Renfrew HS

	Monday 2 December 2019
	HOLIDAY

	Thursday 5 December 2019
	Christmas Fayre  6.30-8.00 pm

	23/12/19 – 5/1/20
	HOLIDAYS

	15, 16 January 2020
	P1 Registration  1-00 – 3.00 pm 


Further events will be added as they are arranged
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NEWMAINS PRIMARY SCHOOL


NEWSLETTER 2                 


19 August 2019


Tel No 0300 300 0172


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:newmainsenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk" �newmainsenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk�


Website:  blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/re/newmains


         Follow us on Twitter:  @NewmainsPS                     School app:  jsa4.me/newmainsps


http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/invite/16HD01











 BE YOUR BEST   -     Respect    Honesty     Kindness     Fairness

